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On September 21 and 22, starting from 10 a.m. to 6 pm, a Heavenly Asia Pacific Branch Mongolia Pre-

Education Workshop was held at the Mongolia Center in Ulaanbaatar, the capital city of Mongolia with a 

total of 80 people participating.  

 

This pre-education workshop was held for the preparation of the Heavenly Asia Pacific Branch Hyojeong 

CheonBo Mongolia Event in the last week of October.  

 

There have been many fraught with difficulties in Mongolia throughout many years, so it is historical and 

splendid feat that the Hyojeong CheonBo Special Event will be held in Central Asia in this October for 

the first time and the chanyang yeoksa will be the first time as well since 2005. 

 

On the first day, the event started with an opening remarks and Heavenly Asia Pacific Branch Training 

Center President In-cheon Kim gave a lecture on Understanding of CheonBo Providence, the Grace of 

Chanyang Yeoksa, and the Grace of Ancestor Liberation and Ancestor Blessing.  

 

After following that, Question and answer sessions and individual counseling sessions were followed by a 

large number of members who wanted to ask questions and counseling, which lasted until late at 7 p.m.  



 

 

 

 
 

 On the second day, a sermon of the Sunday service was held in the morning and it was followed by 

general guidance lectures of how to do the registration for Ancestor Liberation Ceremony and Ancestor 

Blessing Ceremony and Hyojeong Offering Ceremony in the afternoon.  

 

And there was a time for the participants to shed tears of repentance, looking back on themselves and 

make a determination to make fresh start through the prayer in unison and they understood deeply the 

providence of Heaven. 

 

 


